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(18)PRIVATE 

RE: 



Case No. 1521-V 
APPLICANT:


Chad and Sabrina Wake
3827 N Overton Avenue
Kansas City, Missouri 64161
AGENT:


same
LOCATION: 


east of N Arlington Avenue, ¼ mile west of the Village of Birmingham
REQUEST:  


to vacate the north-south alley east of N Overton Avenue between NE Lindenman Avenue and NE Lindenman Terrace
SURROUNDING 

LAND USE: 


Residential, undeveloped, zoned R-1a(one-family dwellings, medium density) 
MAJOR STREET PLAN:
No abutting streets are classified by the City’s Major Street Plan.

ARTERIAL STREET

IMPACT FEE:

This site is located District D.  No new uses subject to fee are proposed.

PREVIOUS CASES: 

none
PLAN REVIEW/ANALYSIS: 

This unconstructed 12 foot wide alley right of way is located in the Minneville area of Kansas City, north of Highway 210 and west of the Village of Birmingham. It extends 160 feet from NE Lindenman Terrace to NE Lindenman Avenue, midway between N Overton Avenue and N Hawthorn Avenue.  NE Lindenman Terrace is constructed only as a driveway east of N Overton Avenue.  NE Lindenman Avenue is constructed, however it physically lies largely outside its platted right of way.
The two abutting property owners have single-family homes fronting on N Overton Avenue.  The alley right of way separates the applicant’s home, at the southeast corner of NE Lindenman Avenue and N Overton Avenue, from a vacant parcel to the east.  The applicant wishes to construct a garage on the vacant parcel.  The zoning ordinance generally requires that accessory uses, in this case the garage, be located on the same parcel as the principal use, in this case the house.  The vacation would allow the two separate parcels to be combined into a single parcel, allowing the construction of the garage.  
The two property owners have consented to the vacation, and all abutting parcels have alternative platted access.  There are neither public nor private utilities in the alley right of way, so no easement need be retained.

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

Staff recommends approval of Case No. 1521-V without conditions.  
Respectfully submitted,

Larry H. Stice

Planner 

